y [
SECONDARY COLLEGE
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Website www.irysec.vic.edu.au _ Parent Portal https:/psportal.irysec.vic.edu.au/ Twitter https://twitter.com/irymplesc Thurs 8" March 2018

Facebook www.facebook.com/IrympleSC/

IMPORTANT DATES

Wed 14t March & Parent Teacher Interviews
Wed 14t March o Girls cultural excursion

i st
Principal® Report Fri 31st March 0 Last Day of Term One

PARENT TEACHER STUDENT MEETIM@®e held next week 13 t* March (between 4 -7pm)
in both the Library and the Student Centre. There will be staff/students in the foyer to

assist and direct you to the relevant places.

Bookings are now open on the XUNO portal (under the school tab), if you are having
difficulty with this please contact the office for support.

This is a great opportunity to connect with teachers and communicate any concerns or
successes with each other. It is also really good to bring your child with you as they
should be a part of the conversations where possible.

PROGRESS REPORTS have been uploaded to the XUNO portal for your child o ple ase
take the time to log onto the portal and check these out as they are very good

indicators of how your child is doin  g/behaving at school this semester

SCHOOL PHOTOS - you should have received your ordered school photos 0 Family
photos can be collected from the office. School Captain, House Captain and Peer
Mentor group photos can be viewed at the office at recess and lunchtime and ordered
through Leading Image  www.leadingimag e.com.au and using your own shoot key
(contact the ISC office if you need this again) . If you have any enquiries please

contact Leading Image on Free Call 1300 084 586 or Email: info@leadingimage.com.au
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNUr class representatives have been elected and
they have already participated in two sessions/meetings. | was fortunate to attend the

first meeting and to talk with the kids about the direction of the school this year and to
also get some great feedback from the students. | look forward to working with this
gre at group of students throughout the year.

PEER MENTORING Our Year 7s along with their mentors f rom Year 10 have been
participating in weekly follow up sessions after the full day in week 2 together. Andre
and Rachel have done a wonderful job working wit h the mentors ensuring they are well
prepared for each weekly session and that they have the opportunity to reflect on the
session.

LAST DAY OF TERM & The last day of term 1 is Thursday 29 t March. School finishes at
2.30 pm on this day.

Term 2 begins 0 n Monday 16 t April.

DOCTORS IN SCHOOLS we hope to HELP US KEEP YOUR KIDS SAFE
have a D octor one day per  week The staff carpark is NOT to be used for
staring in Term 2. Please see the drop off or pick up unless you are visiting
information from the De partmentin the office.

the newsletter about this  program. Please use the safe option of the

_ designated drop off and pick up
Jo McQuinn area at the front of the school.



http://www.irysec.vic.edu.au/
https://psportal.irysec.vic.edu.au/
https://www.edumail.vic.gov.au/owa/UrlBlockedError.aspx
http://www.facebook.com/IrympleSC/

Educating For Suc PAGE?2

This week we have six year seven indigenous students

attending a program called Getting On Countr y. This year is
the second year that these students will have participated in

this program, which started when they were in grade six at

primary school. The students learn about traditional

aboriginal lore and culture and also develop leadership and
resiency skills. This yeards gro
| ast year onto this yearo6s gr a
setting at the Rick Farly Reserve which is next to Mungo

National Park. They will then work with Uncle Mick Kelly to learn another s eries of
traditional lessons, which will be passed on to the younger group of students next year.

We will be leaving at 9am Wednesday morning from ISC and return the following

afternoon at 3pm. Any questions about this program can be directed to Gregor All an.

FLO UPDATE

FLOis a subject for students who need more flexible learning options. | have been in Flo
since term 3 last year and | have learned so much. | have learned how to do first aid,

what type of learning style | have, what type of career | want, how to get there, how to
get along with othe rs. Last year when | started FLO they had cafe overflo and | thought
that it was such a great idea, to have studenjt
overflo a few times and it such a great atmosphere. At the cafe, everybody is working
together in order to improve our team skill s and service. Café OverFLO reopened in
Week 4 of thistermand InFLOat t he moment vy e antlyciedtidgsheiafmit c ur
personality canvas. A frui t personality canvasis an Art that is made by you which
represents you. We have also been organising our Work Experience Placements in Term
3The year 986s are currently working on tples r |c

when you are planning your future and what you wanttodo. The Year 908s hajve

been busy getting their USI numbers and completing literacy and numeracy tests so

that they can enrol in MADEC courses this year like the Barista Course, Food Handlers

and First Aid course. We only started FLO a couple of weeks ago butit feels like we
have done so much in these short few weeks. One of the plans we have this year is to

sell recycled furniture and wooden pallet creations in our shop called FLOcycle. Keep
an eye out for some of our furniture that will be on sale soon.

Taurie Bishop Year 10

Alana making Milk shakes
in Café OverFLO




Educating For Suc PAGES

Homework club renamed Study Club

Every Wednesday and Thursday from 3:30 to 4:30 at least 4 teachers from various faculties
themselves available in the library to help students. Students can get FREE TUTORING dur
time. We urge you to make the best use of this opportunityex@mple, students can get help wi
the new skills being taught in Maths or with their essay writing in English.

mak

gt
h

NO need to book or make appointments. Just walk in. A book is kept in the library for studen(s to

sign in when they come and sign out befoewieg.

If you have any queries, please contact Mohini Barrett via email
barrett. mohini.m@edumail.vic.gov.au or phone 50245407 during shbaod

Student Clubs @ ISC.
The following are operating at the moment and interest has been shown in others as well.
Students can choose from these:

GEV

TWYOLVELD

Any ot her ideas for clubs, see Mr Conner in the Maths/Science office.

Drama Club. Wednesdays after school. See ND for details
Anime/Manga Club. Friday lunchtime in D5.

Games Club. Monday lunchtime in D1.

Minecraft Club. Thursday lunchtime in D1.

Astronomy Club. Thursday lunchtime fortnightly in A5. Starting 8 Mar,

= =4 =4 A 4
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% Easter Basket Raffle
Our first SRC activity for 2018 will be our annual Easter Basket Raffle, This will be held on the
last day of term, Thursday 29th March.
The money raised from t he raffle will be donated to Oasis Nursing Home, our next door
neighbour to help provide improved resources for the residents.
This year the SRC has chosen the theme SEASONS. Each form is responsible for designing
and creating its own basket of chocolate according to the following theme:
Year 7- Summer

Year 8 Autumn
Year 9 Spring
Year 10 Winter
There will be prizes for: S
(KS 0Sai RSO2NI (i 24
GKS F2N¥Y G2 NIA&S
0KS AYRAQGARdzZ £ &

Raffle tickets will be for sale in the next week or so for $1 a ticket. Raffle prizée\wih Easter basket.
Students will be bringing tickets home to sell to their family and friends.
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INFORMATION FOR SCHOOLS:

DOCTORS IN SECONDARY SCHOOLS

CONSENT AND CONFIDENTIALITY

HELFING VICTORIA'S YOUNG PEOPLE ACCESS HEALTH
CARE

The Victorian Government is making sure young people
receive the health support, advice and treatment they
need to reach their full potential.

The 543.8 million Doctors in Secondary Schools program is
delivering on the Government's election commitment to
fund general practitioners {GPs) to attend 100 Victorian
Government secondary schools to provide medical advice
and health care to those students most in need.

This brochure provides answers to commonly asked
guestions about access to this service.

CAN YOUMNG PEOPLE CONSENT TO MEDICAL TREATMENT

FROM A GP THEMSELVES?
Wictorian law is clear on consent for medical treatment by
a GP:

» Young people who are mature minors can consent to
their own medical treatment.

» Young people who are not mature minors cannot
consent to their own medical treatment.

In the case of the Doctors in Secondary Schools program, it
will be the GP who will assess if a young person is a mature
mincr with respect to the issue for which they are seeking
medical treatment. As in standard medical practice, the GP
assesses the maturity of the young person and decides if
that young person is a3 mature minor and has the ability to
consent to their own medical treatment.

WHAT I5 A MATURE MINOR?

Mature minors are young people under the age of 18
years who are deemed capable by a GP of s2eking and
obtaining health care for their particular issue. To give
informed consent, a young person must be able to
understand what treatment involves, what it is for, why it
is needed and why it applies to them as an individual. The
young person must also appreciate the risks associated

Varsion: 18/05/2017

with the treatment and be aware of the other options
available, as well as the consequences of not pursuing
treatment.

WHAT IF A YOUNG PERSOM IS NOT A MATURE MINOR?
In the case of the Doctors in Secondary School program,
any young person who wants to make an appointment to
see the GP can do so. The GP will decide if the young
person is a mature minor with respect to the issue for
which they are seeking medical treatment. If the GP
decides the young person is not a mature minor, their
parents or carers will be informed and their consent will
be sought prior to commending any treatment.

The assessment as to whether a young person is a mature
miincr may vary for different issues. For example, a GP may
decide a young person is mature enough to be able to
consent to treatment for a health condition such as
asthma, but may not be mature enough to discuss the risks
and benefits of anti-depressant medication.

CAN PARENTS OR CARERS ATTEND APPOINTMENTS
WITH THE GP AS SUPPORT?

Yes, parent and carer involvement is encouraged if the
YOUNE PErson consents.

CAN TEACHERS OR OTHER YOUMNG PEQPLE ATTEMD
APPOINTMENTS WITH THE GP AS SUPPORT?

This will need to be considered on a case by case basis, in
consultation with the young person seeking the medical
treatment.

WHAT IF A PARENT OR CARER DOESN'T WANT THEIR

CHILD TO SEE THE GP?
Farents should be informed about the Doctors in
Secondary Schools program through schoal

communications when the program commences in the
school and also at the beginning of each school year.
Information about the program should also be included on
the school's website where possible.

ORIA
State
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If a parent informs the school that they do not want their
child to access the GPF at school the School Program
Lead/principal should consider whether the student is a
mature minor for the purposes of seeing the GP. They
should also consider the reasons the parent has given. The
Legal Division can be contacted for further advice.

As a general rule, all secondary school aged students will
be considered mature enough to make a decision to see
the GP and the GP will then decide whether the student is
a mature minor for the purposes of seeking medical
treatment for the presenting issue. If the School Program
Lead is in any doubt about whether a particular student is
a mature minor for the purposes of making an
appointment to see the GF, they should consult with
relevant school staff. They must also consult with the GP
{without disclosing the student’s identity, unless this is
with consent).

If @ young person attends the GP and is considered a
mature minor by the GP, they can consent to that
treatment without the consent of their parent or carer. If
the young person is not a mature minor, the GPF will seek
conzent for medical treatment from the parents or carers
prior to proceeding with any treatment.

The aim of this program is to improve access to primary
care for young Victorians. School staff should encourage
parents and carers to discuss the following points with
their children:

=  Young people are able to seek medical treatment
from a GP = depending on their level of maturity and
the medical issue, this may be done with or without
the consent of their parents or carers.

»  GPs, including GPs participating in the program
encourage parents or carers to be inwolved when
required, or with the consent of the young person.
This is the same as any general practice in the
community.

WHAT CAN SCHOOLS DISCLOSE TO PARENTS AND
CARERS?
In accordance with privacy obligations, school staff must

not disclose to a parent or carer that their child has

Varsion: 18052017

INFORMATION FOR SCHOOLS:

DOCTORS IN SECONDARY SCHOOLS

accessed the GP, or has made an appointment with the GP,
unless it is with the consent of the young person, or there
are some other legal reasons for the disclosure of this
information, for example, the student is not a mature

minor.

WILL THE GP SHARE INFORMATION WITH THE REST OF
THE WELLBEING TEAM?

Conwversations between the GP and the young person will
be confidential and not shared with others (including the
wellbeing team at the school] unless:

#» jtis with the consent of the young person (if they are
a mature minor), or his/her parents ar carers |if the
young person is not a mature minar); or

» the disclosure is otherwise permitted or required by
the law.

The following are examples of when the GP may share
information with the wellbeing team at the schoaol:

The young person consents to the disclosure.

The disclosure is necessary to prevent a serious

threat to public health, safety or welfare - e.g. the

young person has an infectious disease and the

disclosure is necessary to limit or prevent the impact

that this may hawe an others in the school

community.

=  The disclosure is necessary to lessen or prevent a

serious and imminent threat to any person’s health,

safety or welfare, such as:

»  The young person is at imminent risk of harming
themselves; or

»  The young person is at imminent risk of harming
others.

WHEN CAN YOUNG PEOPLE GET THEIR OWN MEDICARE
CARDS?

Young people can apply for their own Medicare card when
they turn 15 years of age. They need to complete an
application form and provide identification, such as a
student card or birth certificate, as well as details about the
card they are transferring from.

ORIA
State
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WHAT DOES MEDICARE DISCLOSE TO PARENTS AMD
CARERS?

If the student’s name is on their parent’s Medicare card or
the student has a duplicate card, parents will usually have
access to their child's Medicare records. If the student is
under the age of 14 years, then Medicare does not need
the student's permission to disclose information about
past visits to a GP. It is important that students are aware
of this access to information that parents have through
Medicare (covered in the Information Sheet for students).

HOW OFTEN WILL GEMERAL PRACTITIONERS ATTEND THE
SCHOOL?

GPFs engaged in the program will attend the school up to
once a weak.

WILL THE GP MAKE REFERRALS?

Yes. It is anticipated that referrals will be an important part
of this program. The school program lead and nurse wiill
work with the young person and the GP (and the parents
and carers in appropriate circumstances) to help fadlitate
any referrals.

HOW DO WE MANAGE CONSENT IF THE YOUNG PERSON
151N OUT OF HOME CARE?

If the young person is @ mature minor, he or she can
conzent to their own medical treatment.

If the young person is not considered a mature minor by
the GP, consideration will need to be given to any relevant
Court Orders and living arrangements. Consent to medical
treatment should be made by people with parental
responsibility. Where the young person has been placed in
out-of-home care as a result of the Children’s Court order,
whao has parental responsibility will depend on the order.
The school may have a copy of an instrument of
authorisation enabling the carer to make certain decisions.
These will usually include routine medical care. If it is not
clear who has parental responsibility for the young person,
the relevant child protection office will be able to assist.

Vearsion: 18/05'2017
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WHAT IF THE YOUNG PERSON MOVES SCHOOLS? WHAT
HAPPENS TO THEIR MEDICAL RECORDS?
The young person's medical records will remain in the

possession of the partidipating GP's base clinic.

If a young person moves schools, they (if they are a mature
minor) or their parents or carers (if they are not a mature
minor) will need to determine whether they will continue
to see the GP from the Doctors in Secondary Schools
program at their base clinic, or whether they would like to
seek medical treatment from another GP.

If the young person or their parents or carers would prefer
to see a different GP, the young person’s medical records
can be transferred to the new GP. This reflects what is
currently undertaken in the broader community. This is
important and encouraged, so that continuity of care is
promoted across all the health providers a young person
BB,

For more information please visit:

htto:{fwww. education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health
[pages/doctors-secondary-schools.aspx

or email Doctors in Secondary Schools at:

doctors.in.schools@edumail vic.gov.au with any

questions.

ORIA
State
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% INTERHOUSE SWIMMING SPORTS

Our inter -house swimming sports were held at the Irymple Pool on Wedn esday 20t
February. This was a successful day with an excellent participation rate, plenty of atmosphere and
colour an d some excellent results in the pool. Spectators were again entertained by the
commentary and wit of  Mr Bill Sauer on the microphone and also had their appetites s atisfied by
the BBQ provided by Irymple Cricket Club.

From early on it was Lloyd that set the pace out in front but as the relays approached, the
challenges came from Middleton and then Robert s. The final result was going to be decided by
the relays and it went right down to the wire with Lloyd claiming their first shield since 2014! It was
the closest 3 way battle in memory with a meagre 8 points separating Lloyd, Middleton and
Roberts.

House Shield results were:

1st- Lloyd - 467 points

2nd - Middleton - 461 points
3rd - Roberts - 459 points
4th - Johansen - 398 points

Individual Age Group champions were:

13 Yr Female Champion & Chenoa Garner 13 Yr Male Champion & Luka Modica

14 Yr Female Champion ¢ Kayla Burling 14 Yr Male Champion & Lachlan Purdue
15 Yr Female Champion 0 Claudia Fangaloka 15 Yr Male Champion & Daniel Plummer
16Yr Female Champion 0 Louisa Stevens 16 Yr Male Champion & Brayden Simpson

There was 1 record set for the day. The Lloyd Girls 14 Yrs Freestyle relay team smashed the long
standing record set in 1997 by Johansen. The Lloyd girls time was 1:42.13 which beat the previous
record of 1:46.37 .

Congratulations again to Lloyd House, to all age group champions and to all students who swam

~

andhadago.Also a big 6thank youd to alll parents and f anji

the day.

% INTERSCHOOL SWIMMNG SPORTS

Congratulations to all swimmers who took part in the SSVS (Interschool) Swimming
Sports which were held at Mildura Waves on Friday 2n March. This year we finished 2 " overall to
SJC with Merbein, Red Cliffs and TLC and coming 3 ™, 4th and 5 t respectively. This was a very
satisfying result as we came 3 ™ last year and were again without our Yr 7 swimmers who were on
camp. It was pleasing to see that we had swimmers in most events and that students stepped up
and swam in events on short notice w  hen other swimmers could not swim in their chosen events.
Well done and thanks to those swimmers.
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We had some excellent individual results, with Daniel Plummer and Claudia Fangaloka of Yr 9 and
Brayden Simpson of Yr 10 winning their respective AGC title s. Daniel in the 15 Yrs Boys, Claudia in
the 15 Yrs Girls and Brayden in the 16 Yrs Boys.

We also had success with 3 relay teams, those being the Boys 15 Yrs and 16 Yrs Freestyle relay

teams and the 16 Yrs Boys Medley relay team. Team members for the suc cessful relay teams were:
Daniel and Reece Plummer, Cameron Utley and Joel Richardson (15 Yrs Boys Freestyle); Brayden
Simpson, Braydon Flack, Jack Hicks and Riley Keel (16 Yrs Boys Freestyle) and Daniel and Reece

Plummer, Brayden Simpson, and JackHicks (16 Yr s Boys Medley). Althoug

other winners, we had a number of other swimmers w
event(s).

As a result, of their performances, these 3 relay teams (as well as Brayden and Daniel in their

individual events) will be representing the college at the Loddon Mallee Region Swimming

Carnival at Swan Hill on Thursday 22 "4 March. Good luck to all swimmers.

Thanks to the parents and family members who came along to support the team on the day, and
once again congratulations to all swimmers for your efforts on the day.

Year 7 Camp
Last week 134 Year 7 students and 8 staff
made the trip to the Grampians, Halls Gap.
It started early with parents wishing us well
as we p iled on to the many busses to get
there. Our trip there was dotted with Painted
Silods. On our arrival
on our first activity. Our activities for the 3
days included; a Hike, High Ropes Course,
Abseiling, Cultural Centre Brambuk and
team work Initiatives. Each day we had duty
groups who helped with the clean -up from Breakfast, Lunch or
Dinner, it was wonderful to see everyone work together to get a b
job done. Our studentds | earnt | o (HEES
about themselves. It was a great camp to get to know knew .
people and try new things. There was a lot of happy faces when
we returned home both students, parents and teachers. Here are 3
a few things that our Year 70s s aie®

0l enjoyed doi ng t hehehikegdithescenew s c
was good. 6 Toby Littlehal es

(@

When you were doing the h
t

ke | was so exhau
got to the top if was wor [

i t
h t.6 Bryan Rogers
ol |i ke the Hike because it was fun and we go

ol like the movie night. | watched Gnomeo and Juliet, | felt like kid again watching old
movies6 Hannah Beattie

h o

St
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rotary youth
program of

Rotary | -

RYPEN The Rotary Youth Program of
Enrichment is an introductory leadership
development program for young people,
fully sponsored by Rotary.

13th - 15th
April 2018
14-17 years

As a RYPEN graduate you will develop
new skills in:

leagership

team work

problem solving

communication and public speaking
maotivation and goal satting

A great of

opportunity to hear sort

after Child & Adolescent
Psychologist, Andrew

Fuller

QU

=
/
/

We are strongly encouraging all
interested people to apply for this
amazing opportunity to learn life lessons
and improve leadership skills  offered by
Rotary club.

Scan or visit

rypen9520.org.au/
for more information
and applications

FREE
EVENT

FOR PARENTS
OF UPPER
PRIMARY AND
SECONDARY
STUDENTS

AN EVENING WITH

ANDREW
FULLER

CLINICAL PSYCHOLOGIST

TUESDAY MARCH 13 |

- Developing a mindset for success

- Building focus, concentration
and memory power

. - Building resilience in teens
\L L
¥
Andrew Fuller is the
Director of Resilient Youth
a company that has
developed the resilience
of over 190,000 young
people in over 600
communities hationally.
Andrew is the author of *
Unlocking your Child’s
Genius', 'Tricky Teens’,
‘Life: A Guide” and more!

- Create happy, confident and
empowered young people

ST JOSEPH'S COLLEGE
MERCY CAMPUS - HOLLAND ROOM
CORNER RIVERSIDE AVENUE AND ELEVENTH STREET

TUESDAY MARCH 13, 7.30-9.00PM

Register your attendance via the RSVP
link at sicmda.vic.edu.au or 5018 8000
andrewfuller.com.au

PRESENTED BY ST JOSEPH'S COLLEGE MILDURA
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